

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

## **Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B**

April 22, 2022

Ms. Haley Peckett
Associate Director, Parking and Ground Transportation Division
District Department of Transportation
55 M Street SE, Suite 400
Washington, DC 20003
haley.peckett@dc.gov

RE: District Department of Transportation's Notice of Intent for the Removal of Two Parking Spaces and Replacement with ADA Parking Spaces on the 1500 Block of Caroline Street NW (NOI #22-93-TOA)

Dear Ms. Peckett,

At its regular meeting on April 13, 2022, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 6 of 7 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (6-0-0):

WHEREAS, the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) has issued Notice of Intent (NOI) #22-93-TOA for a pilot of unassigned neighborhood ADA parking spaces,

WHEREAS, the pilot will involve replacing two on-street resident permit parking (RPP) spaces nearest the alley on the south side of the 1500 block of Caroline Street NW with two ADA parking spaces for use by persons with disabilities having handicapped plates and Zone 1 or Zone 2 RPP permits, and

WHEREAS, at its August 2021 meeting, ANC 2B unanimously agreed to participate in an unassigned ADA parking space pilot to help facilitate increased ADA parking in residential areas.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B supports the selection of this location for the ADA parking pilot.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC 2B recommends that DDOT provides adequate indication that these spaces are exclusively for vehicles having handicapped plates and Zone 1 or Zone 2 RPP permits and also provides markings to ensure that drivers do not encroach upon the alley entrance.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC 2B asks DDOT to provide ANC 2B with summary information at the conclusion of the pilot, including whether the pilot will be expanded, continued, or made permanent in the future.

Commissioners Kyle Mulhall (<u>2B09@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Matthew Holden (<u>2B08@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Well Hold

Sincerely,

Matthew Holden

Chair